MADBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

13 TOWN HALL ROAD
MADBURY, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03823

February 13, 2021

Madbury Planning Board
13 Town Hall Rd
Madbury NH 23823

Re: Application for Conditional Use Permit
Eversource, L175 transmission line in Madbury

Dear Planning Board,

The Madbury Conservation Commission is pleased to comment on the Conditional Use
Permit application by Eversource to replace nine delaminating wood poles along the L175
Transmission Line in the Town of Madbury.

The Commission met with the applicant on February 4, 2021. at our regular monthly
meeting. After a presentation by the applicant, we inquired about invasive species
controls and received a satisfactory answer. We understand the work will be done in
accordance with the “Best Management Practices Manual for Utility Maintenance in and
Adjacent to Wetlands and Waterbodies in New Hampshire.”

The Madbury Conservation Commission has no objection to the Madbury Planning Board
issuing a conditional use permit for this project.

Respectfully,
Eric Fiegenbaum
Madbury Conservation Commission, Chair



